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  A Message from Our Vicar 
 

Jesus is Risen. Alleluia. 

It’s been wonderful to celebrate another 

Easter and the joy of the resurrection of Jesus 
and this time in the sunshine. Spring is defi-
nitely in the air, the bluebells are out in the 
woods and the long wet, damp winter is be-

ginning to feel like a memory. 
 
It is also the time of year we hold our Annual Church meeting and this 
year we did things a little bit differently. Rather than have an evening 
meeting we held our meeting after the All age service on Sunday 4th 
April and then followed the meeting by a ‘Bring and share’ Lunch. It 
seemed to work well in that we had more people attending and we cer-
tainly enjoyed sharing the food afterwards. 
 
The Annual Church Meeting is a good opportunity to look over the past 
year and also to appoint Church wardens and PCC members. After 6 
years as Churchwarden we said a huge ‘thank you’ to Joan Norman as 
she stepped down and 
welcomed Lynda Hayes 
as our new Warden.  
 

Pew Reordering 
Our plans to make the rear of the Church 
more flexible and welcoming are cur-
rently with the Diocese in the formal ap-
plication stages and we will let you know 
the outcome as soon as we hear from 
them 

As a church we have 

been encouraged by the 
Diocese to consider how 
we aim to reach new 
people and welcome them to our church. Out of the three areas we’ve 
been asked to consider, we do well in one which is having an accessi-
ble website and we’re starting to work towards the second which is to 
work at improving what we offer to children and families. The Christin-
gle service we held in January and the Storytelling service in March 
were both enjoyed by the children and their families who came and we 
aim to have more storytelling services throughout the year.  

Cont....... 
 



 
Also all the children in the parish will be invited to take part in our Art 
weekend 23rd – 25th May.  
 
The third area was to have a discipleship course which aims to provide 
an opportunity for people who have lots of questions about their faith 
and what it all means to share together in an informal discussion.  

 
This is something we will look at later in the year. 
 
I hope you enjoy our Summer programme  
with talks and the Art weekend as our main event. Do come along and 
join in all that’s going on. 
 
 

Yours in Christ 

Cathy 

Church Services 
All at 11.30am 

1st Sunday (in the month) All age Worship 
(Family Service) 

2nd Sunday Holy Communion 
(Book of Common Worship) 

3rd Sunday Morning Prayer 
(1662 Prayer Book) 

4th Sunday Holy Communion 
(1662 Prayer Book 

5th Sunday Holy Communion 
(1662 Prayer Book 



Church Events And Special Services 

  
Tuesday 6th May 7.30pm. Talk by Captain Daglish about 

HMY Britannia   
Saturday 10th May Church spring cleaning 10:00 – 

12:00 
Sunday 11th May Rogation Sunday. Bishop Colin 

Bazley will preach 
Friday 23rd May – Sunday 25th May Art exhibition returns over this 

weekend 
Saturday 7th June 1pm Burton Fete 

  

Church Spring Cleaning 

10:00—12:00 

  

  

Saturday May 10
th

 

Church Spring Cleaning 10am. - 12 noon 

               

Please bring materials! 



Art Weekend 

 

St. Michael’s will once again host an art exhibition at the end of May, 

when local artists display their work in the Church for your pleasure 
and purchase. The exhibition will be open as follows:-  

 
Friday 23rd May, 6 – 8pm 

Saturday 24th May, 10am – 4pm 
Sunday 25th May, 10am – 4pm  

 
Refreshments will be available, so please invite your friends and 
neighbours and make this weekend a roaring success. 
 
At 5 pm on 25th May, in place of the usual 11:30 service, we will have 
an Evensong service in Church celebrating the Art Weekend which 
you are most welcome to attend.  
  
 



 

  

Burton Fête 

 

Burton Fête takes place on Saturday 7th June 2014 at 

1pm, and we urgently need items that we can sell on 

our stall to help raise funds. 

We would like:- 

 Plants  

 Produce  

 Jams  

 Cakes  

 Unused presents that are readily saleable! 

 

Please bring items to the stall on the day or deliver to 

Jenny's house during the week before 



A Change of Churchwarden 
 

At the Annual Church Meeting in April, in line with Diocesan recom-

mendations having completed a 6 year term of office, Joan Norman 
stood down as Churchwarden. She was presented with a gift in recogni-
tion of all her hard work for St. Michael’s, and we thank her for her valu-
able contributions. Joan will continue to work for the Church as a PCC 
member, Diocesan Synod representative and Secretary of our Friends.  

 
 
We welcome on board Lynda Hayes as our new 
Warden and wish her well in her new role. 
 

As we welcome her, it is interesting to look at the history of the job. 
 
Although it is not until the fifteenth century that the actual name 
'Churchwarden' is found in records, the office goes back at least to the 
thirteenth century. There are several references to the official we now 
know as Churchwarden in church records of the thirteenth century 
called by various names according to the duty being performed. Exam-
ples can be found among the early visitation records of in one of which 
the officials are withholding a legacy for the upkeep of a light, at another 
they are ordered to carry out certain repairs, and at a third to deal with 
the nave roof and churchyard which are in a state of disrepair. 
 

As the importance and power of the laity grew in parochial life, and as 

money and property were increasingly being left to the church, so the 
Churchwardens' importance grew. By the fourteenth century there are 
sufficient references to them to suggest that they had become a gener-
ally established feature of parochial life. They were required to keep ac-
counts of their stewardship, and where these accounts survive they give 
a fascinating insight, not only into their work, but also into the life of the 
times.  
 
The earliest series of-these accounts, dating from the mid fourteenth 
century, is from St Michael's, Bath.  

Cont....... 



These show that, in relation to their fellow parishioners, and as officers 
of the Bishop, they were already carrying out many of the same func-
tions as they do today. These included holding property on behalf of the 
church, collecting or applying money, the liability for the upkeep of the 
nave and the enclosure of the churchyard, the keeping of law and order 
and presentation of offenders to the ecclesiastical courts, and the provi-
sion of certain books, vestments and utensils required for worship. 
 
From the sixteenth century onwards Churchwardens began to be given 
an increasing number of local government duties, such as supervision 
of pedlars, provision of arms for the Militia, and the keeping down of 
vermin. As ours is a country parish there are many references in our ac-
counts to this latter function, such as: 1750 Paid to Thomas Hesketh for 
a bitch fox, 2s. 6d. and 1794 To Widow Speed for sparrows, 3s. 0d. 
During the late nineteenth and early twentieth centuries, many of these 
secular duties formerly performed by Churchwardens were taken over 
by paid local government officials. 
 

In spite of all the heavy responsibilities, the office did have its lighter 

side. Churchwardens were involved with the testing of ale (sounds like a 
job for me! – Ed), and were charged with the safe custody of the May-

pole and of the bells and coats used in 
the Morris dancing. They organised an 
early form of fund-raising, 'Church Ales', 
when they bought, or were given, malt 
which was brewed- into strong ale. This 
was consumed by parishioners, often in 
the church itself, and was accompanied 
by various forms of merrymaking and 
dancing, contributions having been col-
lected at the church door by the girls of 
the parish to cover costs. 
.  
That the wardens themselves were con-
scious of the dignity of their office is vis-
ually apparent in many old churches.  

 
Cont....... 

 



Not only are their names or initials on articles of furniture, communion 
plate, and-the church building itself, but there is often an ornate 
Churchwardens' pew such as at Shotwick. The lower part has the date 
1673 carved on it, together with the Wardens' names. The canopy, dat-
ed 1709, is thought to have been added at that time. We know from the 
accounts that it once boasted not only a carpet but also curtains!  
 
One of our prior Wardens, John Basnitt, was perhaps disappointed at 
having missed the chance to have his name on the canopy. He was one 
of the Wardens charged, in 1706, with replacing the 'un-uniform seating' 
in the church. Some time later fine new box pews were brought in to re-
place the random collection of stools, benches, and chairs, and the 
canopy was added to the Wardens' pew, but by now John was no long-
er a Warden. Was this why he cut his name on the inside of one of the 
pew doors? Perhaps it must have been one of his sons or grandsons 
who had been responsible, but there is no other John Basnitt in the rec-
ords of births or deaths. Whatever the answer, there it remains to this 
day - 'John Basnitt, December 4th, 1710.' 
Extracted from an article written for “The Lady” magazine in 1979 by Lavinia Whitfield. 

 

 

A Host of Golden Daffodils! 
Thanks to a grant from our local 

Parish Council, last autumn we 
planted a large number of 
daffodils around our new car 
park.This spring they have been in 
flower and have been an attractive 
addition to the environment. 
Recently we completed the 
planned planting by sowing 
wildflower and meadow seeds and 
are looking forward to their growth 
in summer. 

 



Bell Matters 
 

How nice it is once more to be moving into spring 

and early summer, how well the daffodils have 
done this year, even the newly planted daffs in the 
Church car park have put on a good show. 
 
The Wirral branch of the Guild of Church Bellringers held their annual 
Easter Monday outing which this year was planned and organised by 
our very own Joyce. The weather was very good and made our tour 
around 6 churches, Hawarden, Hope and Buckley before lunch and 
Mold, Halkyn and Northop in the afternoon. One thing that pleased me 
was the number of children that came with us (6 or 7) and contributed 
to the ringing, they are the future! Every tower is different, a bit like 
driving 6 different makes of car in one day; they are all basically the 
same thing but feel and drive differently. 
 
It felt a very long way up to the ringing chambers in some towers, the 
spiral staircase going on and on, which made me glad once more that 
Shotwick bells are rung from the ground floor! Ground floor rings are in 
a minority. I would take a guess at only a quarter, but ground floor 
rings that are open to the rest of the church are an even smaller minor-
ity. I personally like being part of the Church, the only drawback from 
my point of view is that when we stop half way through to get our 
breath back we do have one or two ringers who wander off and start 
talking to members of the congregation and I have to do my sheepdog 
act and round them up to ring again! 
 

This year, as I am sure you all know, is the 100th anniversary of the 

start on WW1 and all towers in the country have been asked to dedi-
cate a special ring in memory of this so we at Shotwick will have to do 
our bit. 
Once more I finish by saying again that we need some more people to 
learn to ring to keep our numbers up, so come on folks and try it, good 
f un guaranteed! 
 
Frank. 



Tuesday 6 May 7.30pm 

 

Captain Hugh Daglish LVO JP RN (retd) 

Will talk on 
'HMY Britannia - a Personal Reminiscence” 

 
Born and brought up in Oxton, Captain Daglish attended 
Birkenhead School.  
 
He joined the Royal Navy when he was 19 and served for 

36 years. On leaving active service in November 2005 he moved to 
West Kirby with his wife Valerie.  
 
He had 10 ships in all: destroyers, frigates and aircraft carriers. In his 
last two sea appointments he was captain of the destroyer HMS NEW-
CASTLE, and he served in the Her Majesty's Yacht BRITANNIA as 
the Commander – but more about his interesting career on the night! 
 
Tickets available at the door £5 each, Children free 
Refreshments included 
 

 

Rogation Sunday 11
th

 May 

On Rogation Sunday, we ask God to bless the crops being sown, 

and ask Him to send rain and to bless us with a good harvest of 

crops and healthy young farm animals later in the year. We will be 

joined by Bishop Colin Bazeley for the service. 



The Significance of Altar Rails 
 

Ever thought why we have altar rails?  

 
Their presence and many other traditions stem back to the influence of 
Archbishop William Laud (1573-1645)  
 
William Laud was one of the senior advisors to Charles 
I. He was ordained in April 1601 and he made it clear 
that he did not favour Puritanism. He was swiftly pro-
moted within the Church as a result of his patron – the 
Duke of Buckingham, who was the favourite of both 
James I and Charles I and was appointed Archbishop 
of Canterbury in 1633. 

Friends of St. Michael’s 
 

The support & contributions of the Friends are a 
vital part of our work for the Church and your 
response this year has now reached just under 
£2,000. We do now express the warm and sin-
cere appreciation of all of us at St. Michael’s.  
 
Thank you so much. 

  
He and his Bishops in-
troduced a programme 
of order, obedience, 
and uniformity for the 
Church many of which 
we will recognise to-
day. This included the 
placing of the Table at 
the east end of the 
chancel with rails about 

it, the wearing of authorized vestments for divine service, kneeling to 
receive Communion, the sign of the Cross at baptism, the wedding ring, 
bowing at the name of Jesus, and facing to the east for prayers. 

Cont....... 
 



 

Lithographs of St. Michael’s Church 
These historical images with dates and 
provenance were given to the Church 
by Mr David Scott who procured and 

mounted them. 
He also pro-
duced the large 
tithe map which 
hangs in the bell 
chamber.  
 
David was a Neston artist who loved Shotwick 
church and took great interest in its history. He 
died in 2007. We hope to display the Lithographs 
as part of our Art Exhibition May 23rd - 25th  
 Joan 

 

Laud wanted the altar to be surrounded by rails to protect them and 

emphasise their sanctity and they served to physically demarcate the 
space where Christ became incarnate in the host (communion bread) and 
only priests and acolytes (who perform ceremonial duties such as preparing the 

altar) were allowed inside the altar rail. You will notice that most altar 
rails, including ours, have narrowly spaced balusters to prevent dogs 
and other animals from profaning the altar. 
John 



 

SNIPPETS AND STORIES FROM THE 
‘20S 

 

On 20th March June Corner came to Gladstone Village Hall in Burton 

to give a highly entertaining talk about the 1920s. 
 
June took a light-hearted look 
at the period and her talk was 
illustrated by memorabilia 
such as family photographs, 
adverts, magazines and a 
book of household tips.  She 
arrived wheeling a large suit-
case containing clothes from 
the 1920s and showed us 
what a baby would have worn 
in those days: a binder, a 
vest, a liberty bodice, a petti-
coat and a woollen dress and 
jacket.  June also brought with 
her a selection of dresses 
which we had the opportunity 
to examine at the end of the 
talk.  Perhaps the most amus-
ing moment was when she 
showed us some 1920s bath-
ing costumes which no-one 
would dream of wearing to-
day. 

 

John Carsley thanked June for her talk and said that she had brought 

back memories for him. A raffle was organised by Vanessa to raise 
money for St Michael’s and our thanks to to Lynda and Brian for pro-
viding the refreshments. 
 
Susan 



  

Nine Lives – One Saved? 
 

We recently received a telephone call from the 

Cat’s Protection Society charity shop in Wrexham 
to say that a copy of “St. Michael’s, Shotwick Par-
ish Magazine, 1892-3-4-5” had been donated and 
would we like it? Delighted to save it from the re-
cycling skip, we gave a donation and received a 
thick volume which combined the “Church and 
Home Magazine” and the Shotwick Parish Maga-
zines for those years. 
 
The frontpiece is inscribed “Eliza Moore, Machine 
Cottage, Saughall” 
 
You will see 
that the Parish 
Magazine cost 
the grand sum 
of one penny in 
those days – 
nowadays we 
bring it to you 
for NOTHING!  
 

Not everything has gone up in price! 
 
Note that the vicar at the time was 
“The Reverend and Honourable” 
C.F. Cross. He was allowed to use 
that title as he was the 4th son of 
Viscount Cross GCB GCSI PC, a 
prominent statesman of the time. 
 
The book will be on display during Sunday services.. 


